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MASS INTENTIONS: April 15 thru April 21

Monday: 8:.00a.m. 1 Helen Boeckmann

Tuesday: 530 p.m. {1 Aland Leona Fick

Wednesday: 8:00a.m. + Don and Regina Richter

Thursday:  8:00 a.m. Living & Deceased Members
of the John Boessen Family

Friday: 8:00am. T Linda Moeller

Saturday: 530 p.m. T MaryAnn Hoeischer

Sunday: 7:30a.m. 1t Deceased Members of the
Marvin Rademan Family

10:30 a.m. The People of the Parish

Thank You From the Family of Aghes Brondel

The family of Agnes Brondel is grateful to the people of St.
Stanislaus Parish for their love and support during her final
fliness. A special thank you to Monsignor Cox, Tina Forbis, Pam
Sturmnpe, Connie Andrews, the St. Stanisiaus 5th grade choir, the
servers, lectors, and offertory participants for the beautiful and
touching farewell service. Thank you alsa to the many parish
members who gave so much of their time ta organize, prepare,
and serve the delicious lunch, especially Cheryl Boessen. The
luncheon also served as a continuation of the celebration of her
life with family and friends reconnecting and sharing memories.
We are grateful, too, for Agnes’ many visitors. In addition to
Monsignor Cox and Father Finder, many friends and neighbors
stopped by to offer companicnship, comfort, food, or help with
whatever needed to be done. Agnes always especially cared
about the school children. Thank you to those who donated to
the St. Stanistaus Education Fund in her memory and for all other
donations. St. Stanislaus Parish is a community of kind and
caring people and we are so grateful for you.

The Family of Agnes Brondel

Divine Mercy Speaker - Michael McGlinn

Join us as for a talk from Michael McGlinn, international
award winning film producer, musician, founder of Sistine
Films and Face of Mercy, speaker for Cathalic Athletes for
Christ, former lineman, father, and husband, as he helps us
unveil the mystery of Divine Mercy. Michael will be speaking
at 3t Joseph Church in Westphalia on May 1 at 6 pm, and
here at St. Stanislaus Church on May 2 at 6 pm. We hope you
will join us as we dive desper into our Lord's Divine Mercy.

ST. STANISLAUS CATHOLIC CHURCH

April 14, 2024

Third Sunday of Easter
Monsignor David Cox, Pastor
msgrdavidcox@gmail.com

Phone: (573) 636-4925 Web Address: www.Ststanislaus.net

BAPTISM:  Contact Monsignor Cox regarding preparation sessions and scheduling
PENANGCE: Saturday 4:30-5:00 p.m. or by appointment
MARRIAGE: Contact Monsignor at least six months in advance for preparation and scheduling

Finance Committee

The Finance Committee will meet on Thursday, April 18 at 6
pm in the Parish Center.

Over 50 Club Meeting

The next meeting of the Over 50 Club will be held on Friday,
April 19 in the Parish Center. We will begin praying the
Rosary at 11 am, followed by a carry-in luncheon, bingo,
cards and 50/50 drawing. Please make plans to attend.

Legion of Mary Rosary

Gn Saturday, April 20, The Legion of Mary will be praying the
rosary in front of church at 8:30 am. All are welcome.

Women Ministry

Our Women Ministry will meet the 2nd and 3rd Wednesday
of each month. Piease join us on Wednesday, Aprit 17 from
8:30 am - 10:30 am in the Parish Center. Everyone is
welcome! If you have any questions, please contact Mary
Kay Hoelscher at 573-230-6227.

Parish Directory
Please pick up your Parish Directory from the Parish Center.
If you did not place a family photo in the parish directory you
can purchase a directery for $20 while supplies last.

Collection Numbers for April 7, 2024
Parish Collection:

Sunday Offering $ 9,984.00
Loose Cash & Checks $ 5,710.00
Easter Offering $ 105.00
Easter Special Collection $ 110.00
Capital Improvements $ 330.00
Eiectronic Contributions:

Monthly for April 5, 2024 $13,217.00
Semi-Monthiy for April 5, 2024 $ 4,15250

St. Stanislaus parishicners are very gensrous—both of their
talents and financially. You are appreciated! Please
remember to write a separate check for anything outside of
Sunday giving i.e. Samaritan Center, Memorial Masses,
candles, etc. Thank you as this makes the processing of
your financiai gifts easier.

Bishop McKnight’s April Prayer Intention for our
Local Church
For a greater awareness of and respect for our common home in
building an authentic human ecology: May we be good stewards
of the gift of creation in defending alt human life.

Perpetual Adoration Open Holy Hour
Wednesday morning 1 am- 2 am -
Please call Donna at (573} 680-1470Q if you are interested
in joining our Chapel program.




St. Stanislaus School

Last week T had the opportunity to attend NCEA in Pittsburgh.
I earned a lot durin ’rﬁe sessions I attended, and there are a
few things I plan o bring to our school in the coming year. Tt
was a great experience to be able to collaborate wifi
administratars from other states. The weather in Pittshurgh
was crazier than the weather in Missouril

We Will Miss You: Next year Miss Patty will be traveling and
spending more time with her children and grandchildren. We
will miss seeing Miss Patty as our preschool aide and wish her
safe travels! We also can’t wait o add her to our substitute
teacher list,

Solar Eclipse: The solar eclipse viewing went of f without

a hitch, the weather was perfect, and the kids were able to
see God's beauty. Lots of lessons were learned inside the
classroom as well as outside.

Fire Safety Trailer: Thank you to our local fire fighters and
Barry Gipe for visiting our school last week. Students in K-2
had an opportunity to learn about fire safety outside of the
traditional classroom setting.

Mid-Quarters: Mid-quarters will be emailed on Friday for
grades 3-8. Please contact your child’s teacher if you have
any questions about their academics.

Three Rivers: Thank you, Keith Mueller, from Three Rivers
Electric Cooperative for teaching our 3rd-6th graders about
electrical safety. Our students learn a lot from Keith and
always enjoy the demonstration with the power lines.

Thank You: The cafeteria was filied with the smell of rolls
Monday efternoon. Thank you to all of our parish bakers who
are always willing to volunteer their time to bake for our
parish and community events!

Pre-K Registration: Do you have questions about our Prek 3
or PreK 4 year old program? Would you like to schedule a
tour of the building to see what St. Stan has to of fer?
Contact Mrs. Forbis at tinaf@ststannet or at 573-636-7802
for more information.

Many blessings,
Mrs. Forbis

Save the Date - Totus Tuus

Totus Tuus is @ fun summer catechetical program for youth
entering grades 1-12 in Fall of 2024. Totus Tuus employee
teams of young adults who are on fire for their faith to travel
to parishes throughout the diccese putting on this week-long
program that includes prayer and the sacraments, catechesis
classes, personal testimonies, games, silly songs and skits,
water day, and plenty of other fun! This program came to our
parish for the first time in the summer of 2023, and got great
feedback from the youth! Totus Tuus will be coming to St
Stanislaus Parish again this summer during the week of June
23- 28. Mark your calendars as you won't want to miss this
fun and faith-filled week!

Running with the Angels 5K
Immaculate Conception School in Jeffersen City s sponsering
a 5K run/walk at 6 pm on Friday, April 9. Medals will be given
to the top 3 male & femaie finishers in each of the eight age
groups. There will 2lso be door prizes & snacks! Registration
forms are under the school tab www.icjeffcity.diojeffeity.org or
by contacting the school office (573.636.7680). T-shirts
Buaranteed to all participants who register by April 5. We hope
10 see you at this fun event!

St. Stanislaus After School Care Job Opportunity

Our After School Care is looking far several employees for
the 2024-2025 school year. This position is perfect for high
schoolers and retired individuals. You can complete an
application at ] V.OFg, e and scroll
down 1o job epportunities or contact Mrs. Forhis at

st ar 573-636-7302.

St. Stanislaus Home and Schoo! Fundraiser

8t. Stanislaus Home and School hosted a Pizza Haus
fundraiser April 1-12! Families were not obligated to buy but
funds will go to Home and School supported causes and
events (student treats, school bus fees, field day, etc).
Community members were aiso welcome to order,

Pizza orders and money were due April 12. Please turh in
order forms and payments to the school office marked
"Home and School". Checks can be made payable to St.
Stanislaus Home and School.

The frozen pizzas can be picked up April 30 from 3:30 pm -
6 pm in the school cafeteria.

Please contact with any questions.

Thank you far your su;:.port.

Youth Group
St. Stanislaus and St. Francis Xavier churches are
coliabarating to start a LifeTeen group for high schoolers
from Wardsvilte, Osage Bend, Taos, St. Thomas, and the
surrounding areal We will have Life Nights every Sunday
at 7 pm starting April 2. at the St, Stanislaus Parish Center.
Current 8th-12th graders, join us each week for dinner,
games, faith talks, and prayer, and to find friendships built
on faith!

8th Grade Graduation Late-Night Party

Graduating 8th graders, join us April 19 from 6 pm-10:30
pm at St. Stanistaus School for a Late-Night party to
celebrate graduation! We will have good food, plenty of
games, a bonfire, and lots of other activities! This party is
for all 8th graders from Wardsville, Osage Bend, Taos, St.
Thomas, and surrounding area. Please RSVP using this
googdie form: | . ar
email . We hope to see you therel

Helias Catholic Youth Summer Camp Registration

Registration is now open for Helias Catholic High School's
summet 2024 youth camps. This year's Crusader Camps
include archery, baseball, basketball, cheerleading, cross
country, dance, footbail, soccer, tennis, track and field,
volieyball &wrestling. Crusader Camps span from late May to
August for kindergarten through high school. Please visit
www.heliascrusadercamps.com to learn more about Helias
Catholic’s summer camp opportunities and to register.

Helias Lady Crusaders Parochial School Night

Join us for a fun night of soccer on Thursday, April 18 at the
Helias Athletic Complex-Soccer Field. 5 pm JV game & 7 pm
varsity game. Free admission for students, bring your
school 1D or wear a school shirt. The Lady Crusaders will be
seiling ice cream treats to raise money for the American
Cancer Society.




CHURCH CLEANING: Karen Schenewerk, Franny Schell, Karen Schrimpf and Linda Sommers
Please clean church before the week-end of April 20 and 21.

Cemetery Grass Cutters for April Larry Armstrong, Chairman: Brad Armstrong, Chuck Baitey, Paul Berendzen, fim Bernskoetter,
Gary Bilyeu, Leroy Bisges, Art Boeckmann, Earl Bruemmer and Mitch Distler.

Liturgical Role Schedule for April 20 and 21 - Fourth Sunday of Faster

Saturday, 5:30 PM

Sunday, 7:30 AM

Sunday, 10:30 AM

Charlie Schrimpf
Altar Server
Sloane Sherry

Brayden Verslues
Anna Lurkins

Larelei Weeks
Caroline Weeks

Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion Cheryl Boessen

Linda Sommers

Brenda Reling

Reader Doug Kalb

Wayne Bernskoetter

Gary Wilbers

Rosary Leader Pavi Rodeman

lane Meldrem

Donhna Bernskoetter

Eugene Boessen Tim Backes Luke Graessle

Adam Buschjost Henry Bauer Bill Gratz
Usher Jason Buschjost Charles Bax Rick Massman

Jeif Buschjost Leroy Bisges David Nicolaescu
Greeter Mary Kay Hoelscher Jim & Mary Dallas Nancy Gratz
Offertory Jim & Laurie Bernskoetter Jim & Mary Dallas Vicky Niekamp

Donna Hatbrook & Choir lames & Barbara Howard Renee Jurgensmeyer
Music Ministry Connie Andrews

Heart of A Hero Men’s Conference

The Men of Signum Crucis is hosting a men’s conference at the
Cathedral of St. Joseph on Friday, Apri! 19 from 5:30 pm - 8:30
pm and Saturday, April 20 from 8:30 am - 3:30 pm. The cost is
$30 for either day, $40 for both days and $20 for students and
includes midday Mass, adoration and confessions during the
lunch break. See the flyer an the bulletin board in the back of
church for more information and how to register.

Blair Qaks Blood Drive

The Blair Oaks Blood Drive is on Thursday, May 9 from 1:30
pm - 5:30 pm in the Middle School. Your support will help
get a scholarship for a Blair Oaks student.

Pickleball

Come Join the Funl Picklehall at the St. Stanislaus Pickleball
Courts open play for adults is back on Thursdays from 5:15
until dusk, Contact Karen Douglas with any guestions at
573-694-6700. Free lessons upon request.

Pilgrimage to Fatima and Lourdes
DATE CHANGED TO SEPTEMBER 1-10, 2024

There is still room to join Monsignor Cox on an exciting
Pilgrimage to Fatima and Lourdes with Barcelona touring the
town of Fatima and the church where the children Francisco,
Jacinta and Lucia were baptized, tour Aljustrel where the
children lived and the site of the fifth apparition, tour the
Cathedral of Burgos, visit Lourdes where the Virgin Mary
appeared in the Grotto to Bernadetie a total of 18 times,
celebrate Mass at the crypt of La Sagrada Familia and a tour
of this elaborate church in Barcelona. Tour brochures in the
back of St. Stanislaus Church.

Upcoming Local Events

Relay For Life Spring Fling, TODAY, Sunday, April 14 from 10
am - 2 pm at the Wardsville Lions Club. Free admission with a
variety of venders. Pizza Kwik food truck and Kwik Lemonade
Co from 11 am - 7 pm. Proceeds to Cole County Relay For Life.
For more informaticn, contact Kim Kliegel 573-619-9188.

Knights of Columbus Drive Thru Chicken Dinner, Friday, April

18 from 4:30 - 7 pm at the Loose Creek School/Church parking
lot. Serving fried chicken, baked potato, green beans, cole
slaw and roil. $14 per meal.

American Legion Aux #544, Westphalia, Craft & Vendor Event,
Saturday, April 20 from 9 am - 2 pm at the Knights of Colum-
bus Hali, 819 Hwy 63 South, Westphalia, MO.

&t. Aloysius & St. Boniface Fried Chicken & Baked Ham Dinner
Sunday, April 22 serving 11 am - 5:30 pm at St. Boniface in
Koeltztown. Dine in or drive thru $15 per meal.

El Puente's Trivia Night, Friday, May 3 at the Cathedral of St.
Joseph in Jefferson City. Doors open at 6 pm. $240 per table
of 8 or $30 per person. Register at www.elpuentemao.org or
call 573-880-5035.

Prayer Hotline: Contact Kay Stockman at (573) 536-8777
or Karen Schenewerk at 635-3943 for prayer line requests
or to be added to the prayer line,

Picnic Raffle Committee

The Picnic Raffle Committee is asking all parishioners to
consider donating a prize for the picnic raffle. If you wish to
donate toward a cash prize please make your check payable
to St. Stanislaus Parish and forward to Darrell Mantle, 5828
Steeplegate Court, Wardsville, MO 65101. You can contact
Darrelt at 573-690-2147 to discuss your donation. He would
like to hear from you by June 1 to meet printer deadlines.
Thank you for considering a Pienic Raffle donation.,




SPIRIT:

excellewce

INSPIRING A COMMUNITY
OF SAINTS AND SCHOLARS

Helias Marching Band Trivia Night Fundraiser

Join us for the Helias Marching Bank Trivia Night Fundraiser!
Enjoy a night of fun and comradery on April 19, Test your
knowledge with exciting trivia and bid on awesome items in
our silent auction. Support our talented musicians and make
it a memorable evening, Grab your tickets now for a fantastic
time and a great causel Register by using the QR code on the
flyer found on the bulletin beard in back of church.,
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MidWest March for Life
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MISSOURI STATE CAPITOL LAWN
Jefferson City, Missouri

Activities starting at B:00 a.m. « Rally starting at 9:715 a.m.

March immediately Folfowing
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Bishop Edward er‘e — Rigcese o ingficld - Cagpre Gurardeau

Reagan Barklage —
Brandy Meeks - Vit
vy Almon — Supp
Dr. Wes Fowler — Missour:
K * Thrivie Nation
fAMore speakears to be announced)

Bsecl ~o1rf Segsiorg:
1215 g Youth Rally — Capitol Steps Souti Lawn
Ballet Initiative Update — Capito! Rotunda
130 B, Holy Mass —— Saint Peter Churcn
Ecumenical Prayer Session — Capitol Rotunda

Diocese of Springfield - Cape Girardeau: tranf@dioscg.org

Q Diocese of Kansas Cily-51. Joseph: sheppard@diocesche-sj.org

Bus Info: Archdiocese of St. Loufs: prolife@archstl.org

Diouese of Jeffarson City: kalhy@midwestmarchiorife com

WE ARE CALLED TO PROTECT LIFE

www.midwestmarchfcriife.com . 417-344-7118

Cursillo Weekends

The next Cursiilo weekends will take place in Camdenton
for men on April 25 - 28 and for wormen on May 2 - 5. An
application is necessary and available through a sponsor.
Please contact Mike Rackers at 573-680-2901 or Becky

Sander, sander.becky@gmail.com, at 573-808-3758 for

assistance.

Join othet young peaple from
parishes arpund the Jefferson City
area, as well as thousands of
young Catholics from across the
couniry to experience dynamic
speakers, engaging music, the
Sacraments, small group
discussions, and encounter Christ
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MID-AMERICA
July12-14, 2024

FOR CURRENT 8TH - 12TH GRADERS
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